The Board of Selectmen held a meeting on Monday March 19, 2012, at the Dalton Municipal Building, Dalton, NH.

Two new Select Board members, Julia Simonds and Kevin Whittum, Sr. were sworn in by Town Clerk, Sandra York

PRESENT: Select Board Members Victor St.Cyr, Kevin Whittum Sr, Julia Simonds

Pledge

Motion: by Select Board Member St.Cyr to wait till the next meeting to approve the minutes as not all members had read them.

Second: by Select Board Member Whittum

Vote: 2-0-0

Select Board Member Whittum - Everyone did a good job at town meeting and is confident everyone can work together.

Select Board Member St.Cyr - Thanked former Selectman Crosby (on speaker phone) for all the work he did for the town of Dalton.

Mike Crosby - learned a lot from everyone and thanked everyone

Select Board Member Whittum - It was an honor and pleasure to work with Mike.

Select Board Member St.Cyr - appreciates all the work the department heads do.

Tom McVetty - The Ridge Runners would like to thank the Board for allowing the use of the town roads for trails. We have 2 properties we would like to merge together and put in current use.

Sandy York - Property merges are done with the planning board and we have your current use application and it has been given to the assessor.

Motion: by Select Board Member Whittum to put the old loader out for sealed bid in the paper as soon as possible.

Second: by Select Board Member St.Cyr

Vote: 2-0-0

Select Board Member Whittum - It can be sold for junk if we don't get a good bid. Junk prices are going down so it should be done soon.

Select Board Member Simonds - The prices will go up again. If we get a good bid we should take it.

Chief Sheltry - The radios and updates have been ordered.

Kathy (Team O'Neil) - We would like to use the town roads, municipal building and fire station again for a rally race in September 2013.

Motion: by Select Board Member St.Cyr to take this under advisement till a later date.

Second: by Select Board Member Whittum

Vote: 2-0-0

Select Board Member St.Cyr - We have never had any problems with the rally races. A meeting should be set up with the police department and Team O'Neil

Motion: by Select Board Member Whittum to have Selectman St.Cyr be the Chairman of the Select Board.

Second: Select Board Member Simonds

Vote: 2-0-0

Select Board Member St.Cyr - DOT was supposed to be here to discuss closing of Rt 135 on the Littleton side to repair a culvert.

-2-

Motion: by Select Board Member St. Cyr to go into executive session to discuss personnel.

Second: by Select Board Member Whittum

Vote: 2-0-0

Selectmen - returned to regular session

Selectmen - returned from executive session and motioned, seconded and voted to close the

meeting.